
£1m  charity  cash  for  group
linked to Iran
From the Telegraph. The Islamic Human Rights Commission is the
outfit that has organised the annual Al quds day abomination
in London for the last decade or so. That is definitely not a
charitable purpose.

A human rights organisation supported by Jeremy Corbyn has
received more than £1 million in charity cash despite being
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run by self-declared Islamist revolutionaries closely aligned
to Iran who say that the West is “the enemy” and Britain a
“Stasi state”.

Leaders of theSaied Reza Ameli, the Tehran-based secretary of
one  of  Iran’s  leading  policy-making  bodies,  the  Supreme
Council of the Cultural Revolution;

• Arzu Merali, the research director, who was introduced at a
2014 conference as “a revolutionary” and a “powerful voice of
Islamic-inspired resistance to the status quo”. She said then:
“We know who the enemy is. It’s the West, Nato countries [and]
. . . the white supremacist or liberal structure we’re all
suffering at the hands of.” She and Mr Shadjareh wrote a 2008
paper  in  which  they  told  of  their  “radicalisation”  as
Islamists  and  said:  “We  are  all  Hezbollah.”

• Nazim Ali, who at a Zionists who give money to the Tory
party to kill people in high-rise blocks”.

A  Labour  spokesman  said  Mr  Corbyn  was  “a  long-standing
campaigner for human rights across the world, including in
Iran” … The Times asked whether he continued to hold a high
opinion of IHRC but has had no reply. As Labour leader, he
attended a 2016 book launch hosted by the group. He has also
received almost £20,000 for appearances on Press TV.

An IHRC spokesman said: “Trying to align us to any country
based on the ethnicity of any of our staff, directors or
volunteers is essentially a racist enterprise.”

The  Charity  Commission  recently  concluded  a  two-year
investigation into the relationship between IHRC and its trust
but did not order any changes.
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